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This article was written a little over two and a half years ago. Though it was written by a Catholic and is in the context of 
the Catholic Church. It should give us evangelicals pause for thought. Whether Catholic or Evangelical. The stages of pe
rsecution appear to be the same. It seems that we in Anerica are somewhere between stage 3 and 4. That being the cas
e. Stage 5 is inevitable to come.

_____________________

The Five Stages of Persecution
July 31, 2014
by: Fr. Dwight Longenecker

Seeing the rise of persecution against Christians in Iraq, the far East and Africa, Mgr Pope has a great archived article h
ere on the five stages that precede outright persecution. Can it happen in the USA â€“ land of religious freedom? Mgr P
ope observes the five stages.

I. Stereotyping the targeted group â€“ To stereotype means to repeat without variation, to take a quality or observation o
f a limited number, and generalize it of the whole group. It involves a simplified and standardized conception or view of a
group based on observation of a limited sample.

Basically as the stereotype goes, Catholics and Bible believing Christians are a sad, angry, boring, backward and repres
sed lot. To many who accept the stereotyping we are a laughable, even tragic group, caught in a superstitious past, inca
pable of throwing off the shackles of faith.

II. Vilifying the targeted Group for alleged crimes or misconduct, â€“ As the stereotyping grows in intensity, Catholics an
d Christians,  who did not toe the line in the cultural revolution were described as, close-minded, harmful to human dignit
y and freedom, intolerant, hateful, bigoted, unfair, homophobic, reactionary and just plain mean and basically bad people
.

The History of the Church is also described myopically as little more than bad and repressive behavior as we conducted 
crusades, inquisitions, and hated Galileo and all of science. Never mind that there might be a little more to the story, or t
hat the Church founded universities, and hospitals, was the patron of the arts, and preached a Gospel that brought order
and civilization to divided and barbarous time in the aftermath of the Roman Empire. Stereotyping will hear little of that, o
r, if it does, it will give the credit to anything or anyone but the Church and the faith.

III. Marginalizing the targeted groupâ€™s role in society â€“ Having established the (untrue) premise that the Church an
d the faith is very bad, and even harmful to human dignity and freedom, the next stage seeks to relegate the role of the 
Church to the margins.

To many in secularized culture, religion must go. They will perhaps let us have our hymns etc. in the four walls of our ch
urches, but the faith must be banished from the public square.
In this stage it becomes increasingly unacceptable and intolerable that anyone should mention God, pray publicly or in a
ny way bring their Christian faith to bear on matters of public policy. Nativity sets must go, out with Christmas trees, even
the colors green and red at â€œholiday timeâ€• are banished from many public schools.

IV. Criminalizing the targeted group or its works â€“ Can someone say HHS mandate?
But prior to this egregious attempt to violate our religious liberty there have been many othertimes we have had to go to 
court to fight for our rights to openly practice our faith. Increasing litigation is being directed against the Church and other
Christians for daring to live out our faith.

Some jurisdictions have sought to compel Catholic hospitals and pro-life clinics to provide information or referrals for abo
rtion, to provide â€œemergency contraceptionâ€• (i.e. the abortifacient known as the morning after pill), Several branche
s of Catholic Charities have been de-certified from doing adoption work because they will not adopt children to gay coupl
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es. The State of Connecticut sought regulate the structure, organization and running of Catholic parishes in 2009. And r
ecently a number of Christian valedictorians in various states have suffered legal injunctions when it was discovered that
they would dare to mention God, and Jesus in their talk. (More HERE)

V. Persecuting the targeted group outright â€“ If current trends continue, Christians, especially religious leaders, may not
be far from enduring heavy fines and jail. The trajectory points to suffering, lawsuits, fines, desertification, and ultimately 
jail
_____________________

And I might add ultimately martyrdom in Stage 5.  This article should be very thought-provoking in light of what recently 
happened in Washington State period and no doubt will happen in future cases regarding the lbgt.  Again a very thought
-provoking article period

Brother Blaine
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///V. Criminalizing the targeted group or its works â€“ Can someone say HHS mandate?
But prior to this egregious attempt to violate our religious liberty there have been many othertimes we have had to go to 
court to fight for our rights to openly practice our faith. Increasing litigation is being directed against the Church and other
Christians for daring to live out our faith.

Some jurisdictions have sought to compel Catholic hospitals and pro-life clinics to provide information or referrals for abo
rtion, to provide â€œemergency contraceptionâ€• (i.e. the abortifacient known as the morning after pill), Several branche
s of Catholic Charities have been de-certified from doing adoption work because they will not adopt children to gay coupl
es. The State of Connecticut sought regulate the structure, organization and running of Catholic parishes in 2009. And r
ecently a number of Christian valedictorians in various states have suffered legal injunctions when it was discovered that
they would dare to mention God, and Jesus in their talk.///

Seems like we are already at stage four in persecution in America. This article was written before the current cases in W
ashington and  Oregon and other places regarding the lbgt.  That being said Stage 5 is just around the corner.

Bro Blaine 

---Redefited to remove sarcasm and cynicism---
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